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Claiming Dates: 

Editor’s Note:

Welcome to the October edition of the Village newsletter.  It 
is becoming very autumnal now!   If you have anything to 
add to the newsletter (including stories etc) please don’t 
forget you can email me (Christine Bryant) at 
mtmvillagenews@hotmail.com.  Or phone 01325 377746 or 
write to 2. Cumberland Gardens. Don’t forget - if anyone 
would like any documents printing or photocopying please 
contact me to discuss prices.  The Village News has an 
excellent printer available. 

The cut off dates for entries into the Village news are:
20th October for November issue
20th November for December / January issue - a break then 
until February edition (Jan 20th - cut off).
Again thank you to those who make donations to the Village 
News.  Contributions are always wecome and help to 
ensure the survival of the newsletter.  Cheques or transfer 
to the Middleton Tyas Village News account at the following:
Sort code: 20-25-29
Account no: 80644390 
Thank you. 
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Tuesday October 12th - WI Tour of Georgian Theatre, 
7:30pm
Thursday October 14th - Parish Council Meeting in Village 
Hall
Saturday October 16th -  Defibrillator Familiarisation 
10:00am in Village Hall 
Tuesday October 19th - Special Church Clean
Thursday October 21st - St. Michael’s Majors - 3-5pm - 
Village Hall.

                CHARITY CONCERT 
             in aid of ‘We Can Dance’

            Autumn Melodies Concert

At last it is happening!  Organised by Mrs. Eileen 
Davies, this concert is to be held on Saturday 9th 
October at 7:30pm at The Georgian Thetare Royal, 
Richmond.  This  will be a fabulous evening of music 
in the newly refurbished theatre.  The seats are newly 
upholstered with new backrests and there is a new 
ventilation system.  Graeme Danby and friends, 
Valerie Reid and Sarah Fox along with Alice Dix, 
Austin Gunn, Ben Noble and Jenny Martins will 
entertain you with a wonderful selection of music to 
suit everyone from Fauré to Gilbert and Sullivan.

Tickets cost between £21 and £26 and are available 
from the Georgian Theatre Royal box office or online.   
For more information please phone Eileen Davies on 
01325 377689 or the Theatre on 01748 825252..

"WE CAN DANCE"
Reg Charity Number - 1136698

aims to give children and young people with special 
educational needs the opportunity to access dance 
through professional teachers mainly trained by the 
Royal Academy of Dance and the British Association 
of Teachers of Dancing. The Charity funds weekly 
dance lessons within schools in North Yorkshire, 
County Durham and Teesside and also one- and two- 
day workshops during term-time.
 
“We Can Dance” was registered as a Charity in 2010.

Puzzle - this month some Dingbats from a reader.
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WALL
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As usual, please send your 
solutions by 10th October.
last month’s answer was - 
THURSDAY. St. Michael’s Majors.

The tea this month will be on 
Thursday 21st. 3-5pm in the 
Memorial Hall. Everyone welcome 
but please could you let us know 

so that we know how much food to produce.  Please 
ring either Jean Nimmins 377868 or Sara Vaux 
377228.



MIDDLETON TYAS VILLAGE SHOP
MON-FRI: 8AM – 2PM   SAT: 8.30AM-1PM

TEL: 01325 377198  EMAIL: MTVILLAGESHOP@GMAIL.COM
                                                                              

OUTREACH POST OFFICE - TUES & WEDS 10AM-NOON
CLOSED FOR ANNUAL LEAVE UNTIL OCTOBER 5TH

First off, please note the dates above that Kieron will not be reaching out in the Post Office.  He does seem to get 
a lot of leave, me thinks (occasionally, then I have to have a long sit down) that I’m in the wrong job (and don’t 
think I didn’t hear you just mutter ‘here here’).  Don’t forget the Shop sells first and second class stamps.

October is the last month of our financial year so do come and spend your pennies with us.  Tears happen 
otherwise, not pretty.   

Now because it is the last month, we have to count all the stock that we manage to squeeze into the shop.  This 
will happen on Saturday 30 October, 1pm til whenever it’s done, so if you’re free and able to lend a hand, we 
would be very grateful.  It literally is just counting stuff and we have managed to do it in the past under two hours.  

We are taking donations for a memorial for Ken Etherington until the end of September, so if you haven’t given 
anything yet but want to, you still have time.  

Back in stock are the Middleton Tyas aprons, bags and mugs, all in the summer and winter versions.  I like the 
winter ones myself, simple and monochrome, like me.

Also in stock now are the brilliant Mark Denton Its Grim Up North calendars, after Mrs Denton plonked a load on 
the counter the other day.  RRP is £9.99 but because we like to not take the mickey, we sell them at £8.99.  
Beautiful scenes of Yorkshire with ironic descriptions.  A fab gift or a place to stick loads of little post-it notes, like I 
do.  Because I have no memory.  I’ve not put them out yet because that’s just silly in September, so do ask if you 
would like one, and our member of staff/volunteer will go a-hunting because I’ll have forgotten to tell them where 
they are.

If you need a pep of energy occasionally, we are stocking Vit Hit vitamin drinks.  Currently we have Orange, 
Mango and Passionfruit with matcha tea and amino acids.  Only 25 calories in the whole bottle which is totes 
amazeballs obvs.  Once I got used to the taste (matcha tea probably, not a tea drinker) I quite like these and am 
thinking of stocking them properly and not just because I had to make up an order and they were on promotion.  
They seem to work as well, definitely a little more energy going on in my knackered old body.  Find them next to 
the energy drinks in the fridge.  I mean, 25 calories…

From the beginning of October, Natasha’s Law comes into effect.   This means that with every sandwich, pie or 
piece of bread we sell, we have to give you a note of the ingredients.  The Law came about after a young woman 
died from an allergic reaction after eating a Pret a Porter sandwich that hadn’t listed all the allergens.  A bit of a 
pain but we have to do it.  

For anyone running an AirBnB in the village, I’ve added to my to do list to get some pamphlets about the shop 
done and then I will ask very nicely if you wouldn’t mind having them in the accommodation.  We are increasingly 
getting people staying in them coming into the shop, so we are of course grateful to any owners who are pointing 
guests our way.  My to do list is fairly long and designing anything isn’t really my forte, so don’t hold your breath.  
I’ll let you know when they are available.

Our bacon butties are still popular and back on the first Saturday of October, despite the chef injuring herself 
rather badly recently.  Oh Jude!  One of the many Lizzes in the shop stepped in in September between golf games 
and after I had remembered what we needed to bring/do etc (Jude was also my stunt memory), we got along 
famously.  Even if I did manage to totally miscalculate the amount of bacon we needed.  We usually have a few 
sausages to add in on request at no extra charge.

Oh look at that, managed to fill the page.  Yey.  And way before the 20th deadline.  Double yey.

BACON BUTTIES 9-11AM SATURDAY 2ND OCTOBER
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FROM THE PARISH COUNCIL ~ 

Defibrillator Familiarisation 

We have arranged for a member of Yorkshire Ambulance Service to 
update residents on use of the AED (Automated External Defibrillator) 
located outside the Village Shop. This important event will take place on 

Saturday, October 16th at 10.00am in the Memorial Hall and there are still places available.

Please register your interest with Councillor Clare Lamb by email cllrclamb@btinternet.com or send 
a text message to 07900 008255 by the end of September.  Numbers will be restricted to a safe 
distancing capacity in the Hall. 

Co-option of Parish Councillors 

We have 2 vacancies for Councillors to join the team and serve until the next Elections. If you would 
like to find out more about what is involved, please speak with any Councillor or the Parish Clerk.
Your village needs you! 

Next Meeting of the Council 

The next meeting will be held on Thursday, 14th October 2021 in the Memorial Hall, starting at 
7.00pm. All residents are welcome to attend all meetings of the Council as ‘Observers’. Any items 
you wish to have discussed on the Agenda should be addressed to the Clerk at least 7 days before 
a meeting. Agendas and Minutes of previous meetings are available on the website at 
www.middletontyas.org.uk / Parish Council under the relevant dates. 
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SEPTEMBER WI News.

We returned to the village hall for our September gathering 
and how lovely it was to see everybody there, old faces and 

many new ones too. It was telling how glad we were to be getting back to some normality by the buzz of 
excitement around the hall, catching up with one other after what has been such a long time. 

For our first session back, we had a captivating talk by Julie York about wild swimming, Alcatraz and being a WI 
Life cover 'girl'. Julie took us through her swimming journey from starting very young through to her continued 
passion of present, focusing on her main achievement of swimming the 2 miles swim from Alcatraz Island to San 
Francisco. With the strong currents of the sea, she zig zagged her way across the open water keeping her eye 
focused on the chocolate shops in San Francisco bay to keep her focused and guide her way in – what more 
motivation could she need! This led her to becoming the front page star of WI Life and then telling her story to 
inspire other WI ladies to brave the cold of outdoor swimming. Julie now teaches children and adults to swim 
safely outdoors as well as enjoying the sport as her own pastime. She continues to set herself challenges along 
the way with her prime motivation seemingly being cake! Julie’s story was a joy to listen to, informing us about 
her sport but also entertaining us with her humour and spirit. She may even have inspired a few more ladies to 
take the plunge and join her in Ellerton Lake! For more information, find Julie on her Splash Outdoors Facebook 
page and at http://www.ellertonpark.com/watersports 

Next month, on Tuesday 12th October, we are having a visit to The Georgian Theatre for a guided tour. The tour 
starts at 7:30pm at the theatre with a plan to leave Middleton Tyas village around 7pm for those wanting to travel 
together. Further details to follow.

We always enjoy having new members so if you too would like to join us then please get in touch at 
oresomecopperbellesWI@outlook.com or via our Facebook page. Membership is £44 annually.



If you wish to contact me regarding any 
Neighbourhood Watch matters, please email me 
(Mac Bryant) via
neighbourhoodwatch@middletontyas.org.uk

Sudoku Solution
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                 News from Neighbourhood Watch
Thank you for reading this Neighbourhood Watch page. Crime around Richmond has been 
relatively low in recent months and the chances of being a victim of burglary are still very 
low in Richmondshire. As the nights draw in however North Yorkshire Police hope that by 
considering the following points they can help make your homes and businesses less 
appealing to criminals. 

Home Security Check

• Do you have external motion censored lighting? 

• Do you have adequate locks on your sheds and outbuildings?

•.    Do you let your trusted neighbours know when you are away from your home address for long periods of time 

      so they can keep an eye on your home?

• Do you have CCTV covering your drives and gardens?

• Do you leave valuables in clear view of your windows?

• Do you leave your car keys in view of your windows or close to your front door?

• Do you advertise on social media when you are away from home?

• Do you remember to lock your doors and windows when you go out?

Gift card scam
An email is received which appears to be from a friend or colleague asking you to buy a number of gift cards - 
Google or Apple Pay. The email will usually be from someone you know (their email may have been hacked) and 
explains they can't buy the gift cards themselves because they are in a meeting or can't get to the shop but that 
they will pay you back as soon as they can. 

The email will also likely ask you to photograph the cards once purchased and send them photos of the unique 
codes printed on each card.
This allows the scammer to use the gift cards to make online purchases and needless to say you will never see 
your money again. Typically the value of the gift cards is around £500.

If you receive an email like this, do not purchase any gift cards. If it is from someone you know, ring them to check 
if the request is really from them and if not then they need to be alerted their email may have been hacked.

Counterfeit vaccine passports
Now that travel and entertainment venues are opening up again, many places require proof of vaccination status in 
the form of an NHS Covid Pass. These can only be obtained via the NHS website, NHS app or by calling 111. 
Beware of fraudsters posing as NHS staff!

Rural Team Updates 
PC 1158 Bernie Luker is our new Rural Police Constable who has recently replaced PS Mark Wood. PC Luker has 
joined Richmond NPT after working as a response officer for North Yorkshire Police and with Cleveland Police. 

As always, if you need to report a crime or scam, please call 101 or 999 in an emergency.



Don't panic, we're still here!

Tony's Taxis and Team would like to inform all of our customers past, present and new, along with all of our local 
business associations that our Resilient Family Business is moving, but the good news is we won't be far away and 
still covering Middleton Tyas, Moulton and all surrounding Richmondshire areas! 

From March 1st 2021, we move into exciting, BIGGER premises with ample space for our whole fleet under one 
roof,  making Valeting and Maintenance of vehicles on a regular basis much easier - Secure, Dry and Local!
We are all very excited as a family to get back into the full swing of business when restrictions are fully lifted with the 
high standards we've always striven to achieve.

As always you can still contact us on 07775 911354 for enquiries and future pre bookings! 

We would also like to take this opportunity to SINCERELY THANK YOU ALL for your past and continued support 
and for your patience throughout these trying times. 
We send the best of wishes to everyone with a hopeful outlook for the future. 

“We're STILL here for your care... Not just your fare". 

Stay safe, fit and well! 

Thank You. 
Tony Marshall & Family
(Gill, Craig, Kim & Dale),
@ Tony's Taxi's and UK Minibus Executive Private Hire.

*Still Richmondshire’s only Award Winning Taxi Company.*

Click on the Link or type into your browser to read more about what we, the Team do in your local area.

https://www.yell.com/biz/tony-s-taxi-s-and-uk-minibus-executive-private-hire-catterick-garrison-6834100/

Don't panic, we're still here!

Tony's Taxis and Team would like to inform all of our customers past, present and new, along with all of our local 
business associations that our Resilient Family Business is moving, but the good news is we won't be far away and 
still covering Middleton Tyas, Moulton and all surrounding Richmondshire areas! 

From March 1st 2021, we move into exciting, BIGGER premises with ample space for our whole fleet under one 
roof,  making Valeting and Maintenance of vehicles on a regular basis much easier - Secure, Dry and Local!
We are all very excited as a family to get back into the full swing of business when restrictions are fully lifted with the 
high standards we've always striven to achieve.

As always you can still contact us on 07775 911354 for enquiries and future pre bookings! 

We would also like to take this opportunity to SINCERELY THANK YOU ALL for your past and continued support 
and for your patience throughout these trying times. 
We send the best of wishes to everyone with a hopeful outlook for the future. 

“We're STILL here for your care... Not just your fare". 

Stay safe, fit and well! 

Thank You. 
Tony Marshall & Family
(Gill, Craig, Kim & Dale),
@ Tony's Taxi's and UK Minibus Executive Private Hire.

*Still Richmondshire’s only Award Winning Taxi Company.*

Click on the Link or type into your browser to read more about what we, the Team do in your local area.

https://www.yell.com/biz/tony-s-taxi-s-and-uk-minibus-executive-private-hire-catterick-garrison-6834100/

Does anyone in the area remember a 
gentleman named Ralph Whitehouse from 
Stockton.  He now lives in Newport, Wales but 
would like to make contact with anyone who 
does remember him (from several decades ago) 
and also wishes to make contact with him.  
Please let me know if you do (Ed).

Wedding News

We would like you to join us in celebration for the 
marriages of Patrick and Rosie who were married on 22nd 
August at St. Michael & All Angels Church.
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Moulton Matters

Books in the Moulton Book Stop

The sale of books DVDs, CDs, plants, produce, cakes and jigsaws in the bus shelter during August raised £413.00, 
thank you to all our supporters. All books, DVDs and CDs are priced at 50p.  

Good quality fiction books, plants and any other produce are always welcome.  Please leave them on the benches 
in the bus shelter.  

All proceeds will go towards Moulton Village Association funds.

Residents may have read about the removal of a significant number of items from the Bus Shelter without payment.  
The matter was reported to the police who, with information from local CCTV, were able to identify the individual.  
The person has been spoken to and has returned to leave the appropriate money.  Thank you to vigilant 
neighbours.  

Dog Fouling

Residents have once again noted increasing amount of dog fouling, particularly along Hall Road between the Manor 
and Moulton Hall as well as at Low Gatherley on residents’ own verges.   Please pick up after your dog and also ask 
any visitors to do likewise.  Please also remember to pick up any poo bags left on the verges and to not leave them 
for others. 

Speedwatch

Speedwatch activity has recommenced after a break of a few weeks, however, we are short on numbers now that 
everyone is back to work and holidays are largely over. We need a minimum of three in the team each time we 
monitor speed and unless we have more volunteers, we will have to suspend the activity. If any resident would like 
to join the team, please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com. The team is active when volunteers are available 
(and the weather kind) once a week in the early morning or late afternoon when traffic is busiest.   

Defibrillator Familiarisation

As life returns to something resembling normal, a familiarisation session will be held on 30 September at 6.00 pm in 
the Black Bull Inn where the defibrillator is located.  If you would like to attend and have not already indicated your 
interest, please email moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.

Moulton Communications

We have a circulation by email (Bcc) to over 70 residents in Moulton.  If you are not receiving these or perhaps are 
new to the vi l lage, please contact the Parish Meeting and you wil l be added to the l ist: 
moultonparishmeeting@yahoo.com.  

Church Cleaning:

Thanks to all who have volunteered to clean St Andrew’s.
 
October: Mr and Mrs Whitehead
November: Mr and Mrs Stephens
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CONFIRMATION CLASSES 

As you are no doubt aware, we are still without a rector in this benefice. However, our former rector, Rev Jenni Lane, 
has kindly offered to include anyone from this parish in her forthcoming preparations for Confirmation. She will be 
holding classes in Ainderby Steeple, October / November, on Thursday evenings at 5.45pm. The date for the 
Confirmation Service is 27th February at Ainderby Steeple. If you are over ten years old, child, or adult, and wish to 
take part, please contact Jenni at jennilane2013@btinternet.com



CHURCH SERVICES OCTOBER 2021
Sunday 3rd October 18th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Reader Dr. N. Weightman

Readings Heb. 1, 1-4; 2. 5-12 P 621 Mark 10, 2-16 P 622

Sidesmen Mrs. L. Weightman Dr. N. Weightman

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Ashton

Sunday 10th October 19th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 HARVEST FESTIVAL E. Croft and helpers

Sidesmen Miss. M. Brown Mrs. P. Swanston

Reader Mrs. S. Vaux

Readings Matthew 6, 25-33 P 1042

Sunday 10th October 19th Sunday after Trinity Moulton

Sunday 17th October 20th Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. L. Thorius

Sidesmen Mrs. J. Nimmins Mrs. S. Vaux

Readings Hebrew 5, 1-10 P 632 Mark 10, 35-45 P 633

Sunday 24th October Last Sunday after Trinity Middleton Tyas

Sidesmen Mrs. D. Donnison Mrs. E. Croft

9:30 Holy Communion Rev. S. Ridley

Reader Miss. G. Braidley

Readings Hebre 7, 23 - end P637 Mark 10, 46 - end P637

Mrs. A. ReaReader

There will not be an evening service at Moulton.  Instead, please join us for our Harvest festival at 9:30, 
Middleton Tyas.

(Followed by a Baptism at 11:15)

Sunday 31st October:  There will not be a service at Middleton Tyas or Moulton.  We are invited to join 
Barton Church for Holy Communion at 11am, led by Rev. Stewart Ridley.

Please note: By the time you read this, we are hoping that we will have interviewed and appointed a new 
rector to take over our benefice (Middleton Tyas, Moulton, Croft, Barton, Cleasby, Eryholme and Manfield). 
When somebody is appointed, (I’m confident), we are unlikely to have anyone in place before early next 
year, so bear with us - good things are worth waiting for!
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If you need the services of a vicar, please contact me, Liz Croft and I will do my best to put you in touch with the 
most appropriate person.
01325 377867             elizabeth.croft213@btinternet.com

Church Cleaning Don’t miss out on this special event!!

October 11 - 18 Mr. & Mrs. Hill Once a year we come together to give our beautiful
October 25 - Nov 1 Mrs. Cook & Mrs. Millar church an extra thorough clean (although we missed 

last year due to the pandemic). Our target date is 
Church Flowers Tuesday 19th October from 9.30 a.m until noon, but 

any help for any length of time would be hugely
Jean Nimmins and Liz Croft are in charge this month. appreciated. Please bring a bucket and cloth. Coffee 
Harvest Festival is on Sunday 10th, we will. be and chocolate biscuits provided. Look forward to seeing 
decorating the church for that on Friday 8th at 10am.  you there.    Muriel Hill.
It would be lovely to see anyone who would like to help. Any questions, please call Muriel Hill on 01325 377700

                   

ALL SOULS’ SERVICE

On Tuesday, November 2nd at 6.30 there will be an All Souls’ Service at St. Peter’s Church, Croft.  We have 
traditionally alternated hosting the service.  In this service we particularly remember those who have recently 
died. We name them, light a candle in their memory, listen to a short address, and share some time together. 
Anybody is welcome, and if transport is required, please contact Liz Croft.
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